Behrend briefs

This year's 10-kilometer walk for the hungry is Sunday, Oct. 14, beginning at 2 p.m. from the Waldameer parding lot, Presque Isle. For more information on Erie County's Crop Walk, call 833-5982 or stop in at the Campus Ministry Office, 2nd floor, Reed.

Applications for the 1991-92 Resident Assistant staff are now available in the Office of Student Services. There will be a mandatory informational meeting on Monday, October 15 at 9 p.m. in Reed 117. The deadline for turning applications into Student Services is Friday, October 19 at 5 p.m. See your R.A. or call 6111 for more

InterVarsity Christian Fellowship will have its large group fellowship meeting tonight at 7:30 p.m. in the Reed Music Room.

Accounting club will meet every Thursday at 8:30 p.m. in Reed 116. This weeks planned event is a question and answer session on the do's and don'ts of campus interviewing.

The Computer Center is offering training sessions to students, faculty, staff, and administration Oct. 8 - 18. Training will be available for mainframe applications and will include sessions on CMS/XEDIT, EMAIL, NETNEWS, and EBB. Training sessions are also available for MS-DOS and WORDPERFECT on the PC's and HYPERCARD on the Mac. Please call or stop by the Computer Center for more information or to sign-up for a seminar.

Alpha Phi Omega has distributed boxes in Student Activities, Division of Science, and Division of Humanities offices to collect Campbell soup labels and Giant Eagle and Loblaws receipts to benefit Diehl School.

There will be a meeting held for all photographers who work on The Collegian on Sunday, Oct. 14 in The Collegian office. It will begin at 7 p.m.

The Paul R. Teasley Memorial Run will be held this Sunday at 9 a.m. Registration for the 5K cross country run will begin at 8:30 a.m. outside of Erie Hall. For more information, call race chairman Glenn Miller at 454-8093.

Lion Ambassadors are sponsering an Essay Contest titled "What Makes Behrend Special?" There is a \$50 prize for the winner. It should be 1 to 2 pages long, double spaced and typed. It is due by 5 p.m. Friday, Oct. 19th. It should be turned in at the Rub Desk any time until the 19. Winner will be announced Tuesday, Oct. 30 -Founders Day at Behrend.

Attention Engineering and Engineering Technology students. The sample, society for the Advancement of Material and Process Engineering, scholarship applications for 90-91 are available in the Financial Aid Office. Eligibility to apply is a minimum GPA of 3.3 and full time student. Deadline February 1, 1991.

Graduation for Summer and Fall 1990 graduates will be held on Saturday, Jan. 5, 1991 at 1 p.m. in Erie Hall. Cap and gown orders are due in the Behrend Bookstore no later then Friday, Nov. 9. Cost for student keepsade cap and gown: \$14.00.

Police Report:

Computer Center keys stolen

Student referred for having staff parking permit

by Richard S. Gajewski The Collegian

Last Saturday, a Police and Safety officer assisted a student who had locked his keys in his car. The officer then noticed a staff parking permit hanging from his rear view mirror. The permit was confiscated and the student referred to Student Services Conduct Standards for possession of a staff parking permit without authorization.

Theft

On Monday, the theft of two Computer Center security keys was reported. These keys are used to run various software programs at the center. The incident is under investigation.

Student Injured

Also on Monday, Police and Safety and the Brookside Fire Department was requested to assist with a student lying on the ground behind the Otto Behrend Science Building. The student was running and began experiencing severe chest pains. He was checked by the nurse at the Health Center and transported to Millcreek Community Hospital.

Hit and Run Accident

Last Thursday a hit and run accident was reported to Police and Safety by a bystander. Officers discovered the vehicle hit belonged to a faculty member parked in the Reed lot. The incident is under investigation.

Fire Alarms

Also on Thursday, fire alarms in Lawrence Hall were set off on two separate occasions. The first alarm sounded after students using a smoke machine while rehearsing for a performance accidently set it off. The second was thought to be set off by a student with a cigarette.

Sigma Theta Chi caught in the middle of Greek Sing controversy

by Lea Gotch

The Collegian

Last Thursday evening Greek Sing, a lip sync contest between the various fraternities and sororities on campus, was held in the Reed Lecture Hall.

The sororities were judged by a member of each fraternity, and Sigma Theta Chi was determined to be the winner.

Since then, a controversy has arisen over the content of the skit that Sigma Theta Chi performed.

In the skit, one member of Sigma Theta Chi stripped down to a body suit while behind a screen with a light behind her to create a silhouette. The other

members of the sorority danced on the stage to the song "You Don't Have to Take Your Hat Off" from the movie 9 1/2 Weeks.

David Shields, assistant dean of student services, said the presidents of Alpha Sigma Alpha, Alpha Sigma Tau and the Panhellenic Council approached him with objections to the performance.

He said these representatives felt the act that Sigma Theta Chi performed did not depict women in a positive way.

Leigh Stanesic, president of Sigma Theta Chi, said she received a letter notifying her that the objections would be discussed at the meeting of the Panhellenic Council held last night. Stanesic said according to the letter she received "A judicial board is not being called.

"I hope it can be straightened out, we thought we did really well," said Stanesic. "We felt it was done in good taste."

The objections are based on the stipulations of the code of conduct in the Panhellenic constitution "which says we must have dignity and good manners," said Stanesic.

Shields said that "hopefully this will be a learning experience for all. I think the sororities in general are embarrassed by it [the controversy]."

Greek Week activities successful Delta Chi, Sigma Theta Chi crowned champs

(continued from page 1) honors in the obstacle event. Sigma Kappa Nu and Sigma Theta Chi each won respective first places in the Greek Sing.

Dizzy bats was held on Friday, followed by volleyball. Kappa Delta Rho and Sigma Theta Chi won the dizzy bats contest while Delta Chi and Alpha Sigma Tau each took first place in the relay race.

Coming in first place for the fraternities -- winning the obstacle course race, softball, the food eating contest, and the relay race -- was Delta Chi.

This is the second year in a row that Delta Chi has nailed down the top spot. Earlier this year Behrend's chapter of Delta Chi was recognized by their National Headquarters for their achievements here at Behrend.

They were noted as colony of the year with the highest GPA in awards as Campus Leadership, Outstanding Chapter Advisor (Bill Williams), and Outstanding Intramurals at their National Convention held this past summer in New York.

October 13 symbolizes the 100th anniversary of Delta Chi which was founded at Cornell University in Ithaca, New York. Recognized members of Delta Chi will be attending their Centennial Anniversary Banquet at the Erie Plaza Hotel.

Sigma Tau Gamma took second place while Sigma Kappa Nu tied with Kappa Delta Rho for third place. Zeta Beta Tau captured 4th and Tau Kappa Epsilon finished with 5th place.

Mike Harvey, president of Zeta Beta Tau, said he, "was pleased with all the events and the competition was fairly healthy; most of the events were

the Greek System, and won such a lot of fun but some issues were handled improperly and the organization needs to be improved for next year."

> Sigma Theta Chi captured first place for the sororities while Alpha Sigma Alpha won second place and Alpha Sigma Tau finished third.

